Sources Cited

Introduction:

Hoskins, Mary Case. "Graveyards." The Greene Story, 1817-1963, Trumbull County Historical Society, Warren, Ohio, 1965, pp. 40-41.

Hoskins, Mary Case. "Hotels." The Greene Story, 1817-1963, Trumbull County Historical Society, Warren, Ohio, 1965, pp. 13.

Hoskins, Mary Case. "Post Offices." The Greene Story, 1817-1963, Trumbull County Historical Society, Warren, Ohio, 1965, pp. 11

Find a Grave, database and images (https://www.findagrave.com/memorial/81496908/william-cowden: accessed 17 October 2022), memorial page for William Cowden (unknown–26 Feb 1832), Find a Grave Memorial ID 81496908, citing South Cemetery, Greene Township, Trumbull County, Ohio, USA; Maintained by Joel Davison (contributor 47201521).

Hannah Morehouse:

Find a Grave, database and images (https://www.findagrave.com/memorial/51239147/hannah-morehouse: accessed 17
October 2022), memorial page for Hannah Morehouse (1782–27 Dec 1841), Find a Grave Memorial ID 51239147, citing South Cemetery,
Greene Township, Trumbull County, Ohio, USA; Maintained by rodmac (contributor 46797913).

Hanson, John G. S. "Part 1—Reading The Gravestones Of Early New England." Reading The Gravestones Of Early New England, McFarland & Inc, Jefferson, North Carolina, 2021, p. 10.

Hoskins, Mary Case. "Graveyards." The Greene Story, 1817-1963, Trumbull County Historical Society, Warren,, Ohio, 1965, pp. 40-41.

"Ohio, County Marriages, 1789-2016", database with images, FamilySearch (https://www.familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:XD72-JTR: 27 September 2021), David W. Morehouse and Caroline Crittenton, 1835.

"Public Member Trees," database, Ancestry.com (accessed 17 Oct 2022), "Johnson Family Tree" by joy2them, entry for Hannah Morehouse, 1782–1841, d. Greene, Ohio https://www.ancestry.com/family-tree/person/tree/69647926/person/242046596843/facts

Utter, Tina, and Dale Utter. "The Search For Fancy D." Dale and Tina Utter Articles, Facebook.com, 3 Feb. 2018, https://www.facebook.com/media/set/?vanity=christinahutter.10&set=a.10213718221287164.

Ruth Sirrine:

Find a Grave, database and images (https://www.findagrave.com/memorial/50340681/ruth-sirrine: accessed 17 October 2022), memorial page for Ruth Sirrine (unknown–19 Apr 1851), Find a Grave Memorial ID 50340681, citing South Cemetery, Greene Township, Trumbull County, Ohio, USA; Maintained by rodmac (contributor 46797913).

Hoskins, Mary Case. "Graveyards." The Greene Story, 1817-1963, Trumbull County Historical Society, Warren, Ohio, 1965, pp. 40-41.

Public Member Trees," database, Ancestry.com (accessed 17 Oct 2022), "Crandell/Rowley Family Tree" by Alieen1132, entry for Ruth Sirrine, 1832-1851, d. Greene, Ohio https://www.ancestry.com/family-tree/person/tree/19792136/person/28437369491/facts

Winnagle, Grace. "Old Kenilworth Cemetery." Trumbull County Cemetery Inscriptions, 1800–1930, Trumbull County Chapter of the Ohio Genealogical Society, Warren, Ohio, 1980, pp. 95

Year: 1850; Census Place: Greene, Trumbull, Ohio; Roll: M432_733; Page: 355A; Image: 514, Ancestry.com

Wyman Wakefield:

Find a Grave, database and images (https://www.findagrave.com/memorial/57458322/wyman-wakefield: accessed 17 October 2022), memorial page for Wyman Wakefield (18 Jan 1770–16 Aug 1859), Find a Grave Memorial ID 57458322, citing South Cemetery, Greene Township, Trumbull County, Ohio, USA; Maintained by Gary Bonney (contributor 47070426).

Hoskins, Mary Case. "Graveyards." The Greene Story, 1817-1963, Trumbull County Historical Society, Warren, Ohio, 1965, pp. 40-41.

Hoskins, Mary Case. Greene's Genesis." The Greene Story, 1817-1963, Trumbull County Historical Society, Warren, Ohio, 1965, pp. 1

Public Member Trees," database, Ancestry.com (accessed 17 Oct 2022), "Demmon/McBride Family Tree by dbdmmom,, entry for Wyman Wakefield, 1770-1859, d. Greene, Ohio https://www.ancestry.com/family-tree/person/tree/112964891/person/372209096402/facts

Year: 1850; Census Place: Greene, Trumbull, Ohio; Roll: 733; Page: 352B, Ancestry.com